CUMMINS WARRANTY MEMO
Subject: Safety Recall for Onan QG 2800i and QG2800i EVAP Generators
Number: m2307 Date: 04-May-2023

Attention: U.S./Canada Division/Regional Offices
U.S./Canada Warranty Dealers (Engine & CIHR MR & HD)

If additional information is required, contact your local Warranty Lead or Warranty
Operations Group Leader.

This Memo is for information only and will not result in a change to the Warranty Administration
Manual.

PURPOSE:

The purpose of this memo is to notify repair locations that Cummins Inc. is conducting a Safety
Recall regarding Onan QG 2800i and QG2800i EVAP generators due to a gasoline leak.

DISCUSSION:

Cummins Inc. has decided that a defect that relates to motor vehicle safety exists in certain Onan
QG 2800i (2.8HGLAA-8302A) and QG2800i EVAP (2.8HGLAA-8303A) generators that were
manufactured between March 3, 2020 and January 31, 2023. These generators were sold to
vehicle manufacturers for installation on new motor vehicles and to distributors and dealers for
aftermarket or replacement sales. The fuel hose between the inline fuel filter and the Injection
Pump Module on the subject generators may have inadequate clamp force, possibly resulting in a
gasoline leak. A gasoline leak in the presence of an ignition source may increase the risk of fire.

Cummins filed a Defect Notification to the US National Highway Traffic Safety Administration
(NHTSA) on April 4, 2023. NHTSA has assigned this Recall Number 23E-030. Some vehicle
manufacturers may have affected vehicles in Canada and subsequently may have filed Defect
Notifications with Transport Canada. Cummins has notified all affected vehicle manufacturers and
expects to notify owners beginning in May, subject to availability of owner contact information from
the vehicle manufacturers.

Safety Campaign #PG5215 “HGLAA Fuel Hose Leak” is now available to correct this condition by
inspecting and, if necessary, replacing the subject fuel hose and associated clamps. The repair will
require approximately 1.7 hours to complete. Repair instructions and filing instructions are detailed
in TSB230067.

Owners are advised, if they see or smell gasoline leaking from the generator, to immediately stop
the generator and discontinue its use until necessary repairs are completed.

Customers and repair locations with questions may contact Cummins Care at 1-800-CUMMINS
(1-800-286-6467).

If there is a complaint relative to this safety recall, it can be reported to the following:
Administrator

National Highway Traffic Safety Administration

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE

Washington, DC 20590

Customers may also call the toll-free Vehicle Safety Hotline at 1-888-327-4236 (TTY:
1-800-424-9153); or go to http://www.safercar.gov .

ACTION:



Please apply these guidelines where applicable.



